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                May 7, 2018
The Corydon Planning and Zoning Commission met on Monday, May 7 at 7:30 pm.  The meeting was called to order by President Glenn Thienel with the following members forming a quorum:  Judy Kennedy, John D. Kintner, Eva North, Lester Rhoads and Jill Timberlake.  Andrew Reich was absent.  Attorney Chris Byrd was also present.  
Commission President Glenn Thienel led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
The first item on the agenda was the approval of the minutes from the January 2, 2018 meeting.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by John D. Kintner.  The motion was seconded by Eva North and passed 4-0 with Judy Kennedy and Jill Timberlake obstaining as they had not been present at the January 2 meeting.
The next item on the agenda was the approval of a zoning change from R-1 to B-1 for the Harrison County Community Services. No one was available to speak for HCCS, so the request was tabled. 
Next on the agenda was the request from Donnie Brown on Ashberry Drive  to change his zoning from R-1 to R-3 to match the zoning for the surrounding properties. 
The legal description for their property located at 1521 Old Highway 135 North is as follows:  

.725 acres off of Ashberry Rd in Corydon
Mr. Brown spoke to the board regarding his request to change the parcel on his land currently zoned R-1 to the same R-3 rating as the rest of his lot. He also asked for a definition of corner lot from the Board to better understand what his set-backs might be. Chris Byrd gave the definition of corner as “ a lot situated at the intersection of two (2) roads or streets, the interior angle of such intersection not exceeding one hundred thirty-five (135) degrees”. The Board then informed Mr. Brown that he was welcome to ask for a variance regarding set-backs on a corner lot if he so choose at a future date. 
Lester Rhoads made a motion to approve the zoning change from R-1 to R-3, Judy Kennedy seconded the motion, and the motion passed 6-0.

The next zoning request was from SGC Properties. Mike Lancia and Mike Belena represented SGC with the request for a change in zoning from R-1 to R-2. They were requesting the change to be able to tear down a fire-damaged home and rebuild a duplex on a lot located at 326 Lemmon Street. 
The legal description for their property located at 1521 Old Highway 135 North is as follows:  

Lots Numbered seven (7) and eight (8) in the Elizabeth E. Lemmon Addition to the Town of Corydon, Harrison County, Indiana.

ALSO, a right of way over a strip of land ten (10) feet wide laying along and adjoining the aforesaid Lot #8 in said Addition on the East end, the said strip of land being in Section 31, Township 3 South, Range 4 East.

Mr. Belena pointed out that the duplex would be built according to the current set back regulations making the new building further away from his neighbor than it is currently. He said he would put the driveway on the South side of the property and the building itself would be offset to the North. The barn in the back of the property will be kept for storage. 

Leslie Mauck (neighbor at 320 Lemmon St.) said she liked the idea of the duplex being set back further than the current house, but is concerned the new building would not match the rest of the street. There was a brief discussion between Mike Benlena, Mike Lancia and Ms. Mauck regarding this concern. 
Carolyn Westerfield (neighbor at 329 Lemmon St.) asked if they could build two houses instead of one duplex. Susan Mills stated that she did not believe there was enough square footage on the lot to accomadate two houses. 

Glenn Thienel led a brief discussion questioning if there had been problems in the past with any other tenants who rent from SGC in that neighborhood. Ms. Mauck stated that the current tenants in SGC owned homes were good tenants. 

There was a brief discussion regarding other vacant houses in the area. 
Eva North than made a motion to approve the request to change the zoning from 

R-1 to R-2. Jill Timberlake seconded the motion. The motion was approved. 
Rand Heazlitt then gave the Board members handouts showing the direction of Stellar 2.0. Eva North went through the hand-out with the Board, informing everyone of the current direction Stellar 2.0 is taking by moving away from the Keller Site and moving toward the east end corridor. 

At 8:42 John Kintner made a motion to adjourn. Judy Kennedy seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned. 
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